
One	of	the	strengths	of	the	Sam	Houston	Area	Council	is	its	foundation	of	exemplary	professional	
leadership.		It	has	been	my	privilege	over	the	past	several	years	to	work	personally	with	many	of	the	
men	and	women	who	have	dedicated	themselves	to	serving	youth	through	a	professional	career	with	
the	Boy	Scouts	of	America.		Marty	Sepulveda	is	one	of	these	incredible	professionals.	
	
For	the	past	two	years,	Marty	has	served	our	council	with	dedication	and	vision	in	his	role	as	Director	of	
Field	Service.		He	has	been	committed	to	staff	development,	motivating	and	training	the	field	staff	
personnel	to	achieve	both	their	professional	goals	and	personal	growth	potential.		Marty	and	I	have	
worked	closely	together	in	the	area	of	council	membership	growth	and	development,	where	Marty’s	
guidance	and	wealth	of	experience	have	been	instrumental	in	the	return	to	growth	we	are	currently	
seeing	throughout	our	council.			
	
Marty’s	passion	for	the	Scouting	program,	his	integrity,	and	his	effective	management	and	problem-
solving	skills	make	him	an	outstanding	candidate	for	a	Scout	Executive	position.	
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